

MAURA T. HEALEY Governor KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Executive Office of Health and Human Services
Department of Public Health
Bureau of Climate and Environmental Health
Community Sanitation Program
67 Forest Street, Suite # 100
Marlborough, MA 01752
Phone: 781-426-5734

KATHLEEN E. WALSH Secretary ROBERT GOLDSTEIN, MD, PhD Commissioner

> Tel: 617-624-6000 www.mass.gov/dph

April 24, 2024

Shawn Zoldak, Superintendent Souza-Baranowski Correctional Center P.O. Box 8000 Shirley, MA 01464 (electronic copy)

Re: Complaint Based Re-Inspection, Plan of Correction - Reply - Souza-Baranowski Correctional Center, Shirley

Dear Superintendent Zoldak:

The Massachusetts Department of Public Health, Community Sanitation Program (CSP) has received your Plan of Correction (POC) dated April 24, 2024, in response to a complaint-based unannounced re-inspection on March 19, 2024. After review, the CSP finds the plan appropriately addresses all of the violations noted in the report.

Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter, should you have any questions please contact me at the address listed above.

Amy Riordan, MPH Senior Advisor, CSP, BCEH

Cc: Robert Goldstein, MD, PhD, Commissioner, DPH

Nalina Narain, Director, BCEH

Clerk, Massachusetts Senate

Steven Hughes, Director, CSP, BCEH

Kathleen E. Walsh, Secretary, Executive Office of Health and Human Services (electronic copy) Carol A. Mici, Commissioner, DOC (electronic copy) Terrence Reidy, Secretary, EOPSS (electronic copy) Brianna Arruda, Director, Policy Development and Compliance Unit (electronic copy) Mark George, EHSO (electronic copy) Ryan Carney, EHSO (electronic copy) James Garreffi, RS, CHO, Director, Nashoba Associated Boards of Health (electronic copy) Clerk, Massachusetts House of Representatives (electronic copy)

(electronic copy)